2024 Just Mediation Pittsburgh
Scope of Work
For a period of up to two (2) years, the Commission on Human Relations (“PghCHR”) will enter into a mutually beneficial agreement with Just Mediation Pittsburgh (“JMP”). The PghCHR will pay up to $30,000.00 per year to support JMP’s eviction mediation programming, including but not limited to: mediator stipends, administrative costs, and salary for administrative staff. As the only provider of eviction mediation services in the City of Pittsburgh, JMP’s services are essential for tenants to receive the support necessary to move forward with their housing providers and keep people in their homes.  In exchange for this financial support, on behalf of PghCHR, JMP will distribute fair housing materials to the housing providers and tenants they interact with. Based on data from 2023, this could be up to 150 unique housing providers and 150 unique tenants per month, the latter being primarily people of color and women with children.
This contract serves to affirmatively further fair housing by distributing fair housing information to the parties to these evictions. The handouts will serve to better inform housing providers of their responsibilities under the federal Fair Housing Act and Pittsburgh City Code, thus alleviating some of the discriminatory housing harm. Additionally, tenants will receive information on how to advocate for their individual fair housing rights under the law. Providing information ahead of receiving complaints of discrimination can alleviate discriminatory housing harm and the need for further discrimination complaints. The documentation provided will also offer opportunities for the parties to attend free fair housing training as conducted by the PghCHR and/or its fair housing partners. Including this information before eviction mediation proceedings will offer and opportunity for additional remedies as a part of that resolution process. 
Currently, administrative staff at JMP produce packets of information for both tenants and housing providers which are provided prior to the eviction mediations. The fair housing information from the PghCHR will be printed (or provided virtually) and included in these packets by JMP. JMP will provide quarterly reporting on the number of housing providers and tenants who receive the fair housing information, including those who received the information multiple times as a part of multiple eviction mediation proceedings. The report will also include the number of eviction proceedings that had a discriminatory component to be addressed, and if that issue was remedied by the mediation process. The PghCHR will pay JMP on a quarterly basis on receipt of the reporting. 
The PghCHR will not share the information it receives from JMP other than to provide general statistics and reporting on the state of housing discrimination in Pittsburgh. Housing providers who engage in discriminatory conduct will be offered training to assist them in improving their processes, however this will be conducted on a voluntary basis.


